Well, Jack, this sowmnds like a voiece from out
of the paste Your good letter of November 13 infomming
me of the splendid news that you had been appointed head

of The Department of Physical Pducation mede me very happVe
~ But the way I hawe responded would not make you think that
my statement is true; nevertheless it is mnd T wish for you

and yours all success, happiness and progress in the worlde

_ I read with interest your editorial on "y Tslk®
and I think you gave a good account of yourself in that, |

I bet after you get through overhauling your
pregrem you will find you have done & real jobe

I have remembored you to Mrs. Allen and she desires
me to reciprocate your good wishes.

With 21l good wishes for continued success to
you and your good family, I em,

Sincerely ymra,




